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December 2, 2019
-Natalie opened the DAC meeting.
-The DAC meeting started at 5:08 p.m. and it was a combined meeting with DELAC. 5 minutes were given to approve the agenda and minutes. Natalie requested to review them. 
-First motion from Yesenia Martinez of George Middle School. The motion was seconded by Cinthia Macias of Cureton Elementary School. The agenda and minutes were approved unanimously by the DAC members.  
-Sandra introduced Brittany Rykels and Barbara Campbell. They presented SBAC and ELPAC data. Brittany Rykels presented the SBAC report. Brittany explained every graph in a very understandable way for us as parents. They presented the 2018 year regarding ELA and Math. 
-Overall performance in the Alum Rock School District for ELA 6,167 and Math 6,248.
-They presented what is on the California School Dashboard. It has 11 groups which are English learners, homeless students, socioeconomically disadvantaged students, students with disabilities, African-American, Hispanic, Asian, Pacific-Islander, Filipino, and White students, two or more races. 
-The Dashboard gives us 2 academic indicators, such as ELA and Math. 
-Reclassified English learners are monitored for 5 years, in case one of those students needs additional support. 
-Alum Rock has 56 homeless students between 3rd and 8th grade, and 36 took the test in 2019. 
-She also explained the California Science Test (CAST). Students between 5th and 8th grade take this test, and the data is published in January 2020. 
-The ELPAC scores. The ELPAC Summative Assessment measures student progress towards reaching the English Language Development California Standards, which describes the English skills that students need to succeed in school. 

-The overall score is comprised by the oral and written scores.
-The oral is comprised by listening and oral expression. 
-The written is comprised by reading and writing. 
-All the test updates and the rest of the information will be available in January 2020. 
-Sandra announced that the Board meeting will be on December 12, 2019 and that we will not have a meeting in January. 
-Our meeting ended at 6:30 p.m. Joanna Taamu of Sheppard Middle School made the motion, and Wilma Tamayo seconded the motion. The motion was approved unanimously. 
-Clerk: Araceli Ortiz.  
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